BBHMS PSO Meeting Minutes 10/12/17

Call to Order:	The meeting was called to order by Co-Presidents Julie Guardado and Jen Dzina at 9:30 a.m. with 14 members present.  Todd Rings also was in attendance. 

Principal’s Report:
Todd Rings presented as follows:
· Today’s meeting is in the small conference room because the Media Center is being used for 8th grade testing this week.  Monday through Thursday October 9-12, the 8th graders are doing Aspire testing.  The students will also take this test in 9th grade.
· Yankee candle orders for the school fundraiser are due Monday, October 16, but orders can be placed online all year long with the same code.  The school receives the profits all year.
· Monday, October 16 through November 17, the Middle School will be in a competition with the Hudson City Schools for highest per capita participation in the Coats for Kids program.  The schools with the highest per capita participation rate will receive $1,000 from Fussy Cleaner.  
· November 1 and 2 the 8th graders will be taking a field trip to CVCC.  CVCC has been adding new programs ever year
· 6th grade social is 10/20.  Families must have registration gateway completed before a student may attend.  Some parents have encountered obstacles completing the registration gateway – we are trying to work through the problems.  
· October 31 is Dress Down Day for Halloween - $1 to wear a costume or dress down
· Last week we had Cory Jones, a basketball player, speak to the kids about “Choosing Kindness”
· Mr. Rings spoke to the students about the “Platinum Rule” – treat others the way THEY want to be treated
· The school is previewing another book for the One School, One Book program

Treasurer Report by Dawn Papadatos:
· To date, the PSO has collected $2632 in membership dues, $2168 for Spirit Wear, $3546 for the Scholastic Book Fair, and $695 from Giant Eagle fundraiser which was received over the summer
· Gifts and Goals money is starting to be paid out, including for auditorium lighting, gym equipment and the One Book program

Fundraising – Jocelyn Butler is in charge, but was not present at the meeting.  


Council Delegate Report:  
Gloria Joseph presented the report as follows
· The dress code survey sent in September received a large number of responses.  The District is still reviewing these.
· Boy Scouts need service hours
· Buckeye Association for Adminstrators met last week and Superintendant Magyar and the School District received the Barney Dunnan award for highest overall Value Gained index for student growth
· The District is is hoping to get an internet safety talk in place
· The Buildings Committee continues to meet to study the District’s facilities
· 10/13 is the annual CAPA scavenger hunt for high school kids
· 10/28 is the drug take back program from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. at the Brecksville Horticultural Building
· Elementary football night is 10/13
· High School Band Boosters annual citrus sale is going on with one delivery date of 12/9

Webmaster  - Julie Zukauckas stated that information for the PSO website and the newsletter should be emailed to her.

6th Grade Social – Rebecca Cain 
· is October 20 from 3-5
· Permission slips are on the website
· Tickets are on sale October 18-20 at lunch

Membership – Janelle Heming
· 306 members to date, including family, staff and individuals
· 100% of the certified staff at the school are members

Julie Guardado announced the following:
· There is some leftover $ from Gifts and Goals from 2015-16 school year.  The PSO would like to donate the $ to the school to purchase wireless microphones for the gym.  The equipment will be used for after school activities, pep rallies and by the gym teachers
· The total project cost is $2240.37, including materials and labor 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Jen Dzina requested a Motion to vote for the project.  Kim Policarpo made the Motion and Denise Gawlik seconded it.  All voted in favor of it.
· 7th grade social is 11/17
· Upcoming dates:  10/13 and 10/27 No School

Khara Mack announced that the PSOs of Central and the Middle School were thinking of combining their holiday brunches in December, and asked if attendees approved of doing so.  The consensus was that it was a good idea. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:25 a.m. 
Ellen M. Kramer, Recording Secretary

